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Town of Francestown 
Board of Selectmen 
Minutes of Meeting 

Monday, October 9, 2017 
 
Selectmen Present: Chair Brad Howell, Abigail Arnold and Henry Kunhardt 
 
Also present:  Town Administrator Jamie Pike, Charlie and Sarah Pyle and Polly Freese 
   
Mr. Howell called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM 
 
Town Hall Update 
Mr. Pike presented the different bond payment options. Ms. Arnold made a motion to proceed with the 
annual payment offer,  seconded by Mr. Howell.  Motion passes. 
 
A concern was raised about the obtrusiveness of the green propane cover.  The Board decided it will be 
left alone. 
         
 The number of Handicapped parking spaces needed was discussed.  Mr. Pike will research requirements 
and make the determination accordingly with a minimum of three. 
         
 The donor plaque came in at $1,190.00 and can be installed before the 3rd. 
          
 Mr. Pike began the discussion about furnishings for the town hall. Options for mats to protect the 
entrance were discussed.  
           
It was decided that the board would accept the $2,750.00 check from the Theatre group to defray the 
Grace electric bill with $500.00 saved to reimburse Deb Adams for purchases. 
 
Other Business 
The idea of a central community calendar maintained through the town offices was explored. 
 
The Town Hall Use Policy was discussed. 
         
A motion was made by Mr. Kunhardt to approve the check manifest of 10/10/2017, after removing the 
$58,000 to Hansen Construction, seconded by Mr. Howell.  Motion passes.  
 
A motion was made by Mr. Kunhardt to send the $58,000.00 to Hansen Construction when we receive 
the Form 4, seconded by Ms. Arnold. Motion passes 
 
New Business 
Mr. Pike raised the question of making a new budget line for Town Hall expenses.  The discussion 
continued regarding the budget and  C.I.P.  projects which included painting the Town Hall, the Town 
Hall Roof, center posts in the Horse Sheds, and a generator for the police station. 
 
Mr. Pike has prepared a Bridge RFP for Russell Station Rd. which will be issued tomorrow. 
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Mr. Pike and Ms. Arnold gave a synopsis of a meeting with UNH students and the crosswalk project. 
 
Chairman Howell adjourned the meeting at 7:45pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kimberlee Dalley        Approved 11/20/2017 
 
 
 
_________________________ _________________________ ________________________ 
Brad Howell Abigail Arnold Henry Kunhardt 
 
 
 

 


